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• New City Beach College (planning name) to open in 2020. 
• City Beach College first stage building program estimated to cost $60 million. 
• New $15.4 million Doubleview Primary School. 
• $18.8 million investment to expand Carine Senior High School. 
 

The success of the public education system has seen significant growth in demand for secondary 
student places in the western suburbs. To address this, the State Government’s western suburbs 
secondary schooling plan is spearheaded by a new secondary school to be built on the former City 
Beach High School site, and complemented by expansion and refurbishment of primary and 
secondary schools in the area.  
 
Western suburbs secondary schooling plan  
• The new City Beach College (planning name) will 

open on the former City Beach High School site 
in 2020 with an estimated 250 Year 7 students 
and expanding to 1600 Year 7 to 12 students by 
2025. 

• Secondary schools being expanded as part of 
the plan are Churchlands Senior High School, 
Shenton College and Carine Senior High School. 

• The plan also includes a brand new Doubleview 
Primary School and changes at City Beach 
Primary School. 
 

Churchlands Senior High School  
• A $38.8 million expansion program is underway 

now and includes new classrooms, gymnasium, 
science and arts building, technology building 
and car parking to accommodate an additional 
750 students.  

• These state of the art facilities will increase 
permanent capacity from 1600 students to 2350 
students.   

 
Carine Senior High School 
• An $18.77 million expansion is to be completed 

in 2020 and will include general and specialist 
classrooms to increase permanent capacity from 
1225 students to 1525 students.  

• The new state of the art facilities will provide 
capacity for the school to host a new Gifted and 
Talented Education Program, focused on STEM 
(science, technology, engineering and maths) 
education for students to start in 2020. 
 

Shenton College 
• A $49.5 million expansion program includes new 

general classrooms, science, visual and 
performing arts, multimedia, IT and business 
studies classrooms, food technologies facilities, 
cafeteria, administration and car parking.  

• The gymnasium will also be extended and new 
multipurpose sports courts will be built. A new 
technology and enterprise centre is also 
included.  

• These state of the art facilities will accommodate 
an additional 1000 students and increase 
permanent capacity from 1600 students to 2600 
students. 
 

Doubleview Primary School 
• The existing Doubleview Primary School will 

become new home to the International School of 
Western Australia, which has agreed to relocate 
from the former City Beach High School site to 
make way for City Beach College. 

• A brand the new $15.4 million Doubleview 
Primary School will be built on the southeast 
corner of the school site. This state of the art 
school will include modern classrooms and new 
technology for students.  
 
City Beach Primary School 

• Underutilised school facilities will be refurbished 
to accommodate the Japanese School in Perth, 
which has agreed to relocate from the former City 
Beach High School site. 

• A brand new art, craft and music building will be 
added at the site to provide a dynamic 
environment to help stimulate the minds of 
budding artists.  

• Students from both schools will share the 
facilities in the new building.  
 
 
 
 



 
 

City Beach College  
• The estimated $60 million first stage building 

program for City Beach College will see some 
existing buildings refurbished to accommodate 
250 Year 7 students in 2020.  

• The refurbishments and first stage of the building 
program will start in late 2019.  

• New buildings will also be constructed to 
increase the total accommodation to 1050 
students by 2021.   

• The second stage building program will include 
new classrooms and facilities for another 550 
students by 2024.  

• Once completed the state of the art City Beach 
College will provide for 1600 Year 7 to 12 
students. 
 
Local intake areas of secondary schools  

• A new local intake area for City Beach College 
will be established that provides for sustainable 
enrolments and an entitlement for students to 
attend their closest public secondary school.  

• The local intake areas of Churchlands Senior 
High School, Shenton College and Mount Lawley 
Senior High School will be amended accordingly. 

• The new intake areas will be announced in 2017 
and will take effect when City Beach College 
opens in 2020.   

• The optional local intake area which provides an 
entitlement for students to attend either Carine 
Senior High School or Churchlands Senior High 
School will also be amended. From 2024, 
students within this area will have an entitlement 
to enrol at Carine Senior High School only. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
• The Carine Senior High School or Churchlands 

Senior High School optional intake area is from a 
point on the Indian Ocean coastline due west of 
the junction of West Coast Highway and West 
Coast Drive, east from this point to the junction of 
West Coast Highway and West Coast Drive, 
north east along West Coast Highway to 
Karrinyup Road, east and south east along 
Karrinyup Road to Huntriss Road, south along 
Huntriss Road to Sackville Terrace, west along 
Sackville Terrace to Holbeck Street, south along 
Holbeck Street to Scarborough Beach Road, 
north west and west along Scarborough Beach 
Road and its western extension to the coastline 
and north along the coastline to a point on the 
coastline due west of the junction of West Coast 
Highway and West Coast Drive. The boundary 
parts of West Coast Highway (south side), 
Karrinyup Road (south side), Huntriss Road (both 
sides), Sackville Terrace (north side), Holbeck 
Street (both sides) and Scarborough Beach Road 
(north side) are included within this optional area. 

• For the change of local intake areas in 2020, 
students enrolled at their local secondary school 
in 2019 will be able to complete their schooling at 
that school. Younger siblings of these students 
will be able to commence their secondary 
schooling at that school as long as the older 
sibling is also enrolled. Once commenced, 
siblings will be able to complete their schooling at 
that school. The same process will apply in 2023 
for the change to the Churchlands Senior High 
School and Carine Senior High School optional 
local intake area. 

 
Find out more 
• You can find out more on the Department of 

Education website at education.wa.edu.au.  

 
 
 

 
 

An artist’s impression of the new City Beach College. 
 
 

         
 


